
Stanton Precinct Minutes – 4 July 2023, 7:30pm 

Attendees – 11 attendees, 2 presenters Apologies:  GN, VH, JG, JH 

==== 

Promoted Business 

Western Harbour Tunnel (Mark Russell – TransportNSW, Senior Environmental Manager + Megan 
Schlect, Acciona) 

MR spoke to an AV presentation regarding changes to the Tunnel project, including: 

- Acknowledgement of country and changes to the project 
- The award of the Package 2 contract to Acciona (hence re-exhibit) and change from an 

immersed tube tunnel to an underground, bored tunnel produced by a Tunnel Boring 
Machine (TBM), circa 16m in diameter 

- This means a reduction in harbourside and other construction sites and no coffer dams, with 
nearly all works happening underground to minimise disruptions. 

- A modified EIS will be on exhibit in the next few weeks, with approval targeted for the end of 
2023. 

- The site layout of the Ridge St Compound, which will be constructed over the next 4 months, 
and the noise impact (which will be below ambient freeway noise levels).  

The meeting also heard: 
- The Ridge St compound will potentially stay until the end of 2028. 

A question was taken for future notice regarding the extent of area loss to St Leonards Park, if any. 
Residents were encouraged to submit to the Active Transport Network exhibition. 
 

Business of Meeting 

Minutes – noted and accepted. 

1 - Financial Report  

2 – Development Applications 

a) JC Decaux bus shelters. Precinct suggested Council should condition the screens to be static 
advertising, with moving advertisements undesirable. 

3 – Correspondence & other matters 

With limited time, issues noted included: 

- memorial plaques, with feedback to council requested 

- Blues Point Reserve, with lighting upgrades 

NSC Meeting Minutes 

b) Live streaming of Matilda’s matches was passed. 
c) Kayak storage at Milsons Park was passed. 
d) Key 2023 activities of NSC were noted. 



NSC reply to Stanton minutes. 

na 

Other Business 

na 

The meeting closed at 8:30pm 


